BISHOPS’ CONFERENCE OF ENGLAND AND WALES

Plenary Assembly – Autumn 2014 Meeting

RESOLUTIONS



The Synod 
In response to the invitation of Pope Francis, the Bishops’ Conference agrees the following in preparation for the Synod of Bishops in October 2015: 

a
A period of spiritual reflection in parishes on the themes of the vocation, journey and mission of the family, inviting a response to specific points of reflection to be gathered in each diocese. These materials will be ready for use after Christmas.

b
An invitation to the clergy to reflect anew on the principles and practice of pastoral care and accompaniment in the light of the “Synod Report”, Church Tradition and key pastoral challenges encountered today. 



The General Election 2015

The Bishops’ Conference approves for publication the General Election letter to Catholics and authorises the President and Vice-President to make any final editorial amendments which may be necessary.
 
Day for Life – Change of Date

The Bishops’ Conference agrees that, from June 2016, the annual celebration of the Day for Life, and its associated collection, be moved to the third Sunday in June.


Statement for the Year of Consecrated Life
The Bishops’ Conference approves the following statement for publication:

We welcome with joy the Year of Consecrated Life which will begin on the First Sunday of Advent 2014 and conclude on 2nd February 2016. Pope Francis has invited the whole Church to celebrate this Year by giving thanks for the contribution of consecrated men and women to the life of the Church. We recognise with gratitude the many ways in which religious and those in other forms of consecrated life enrich the Church in England and Wales. We encourage the faithful to find opportunities to celebrate consecrated life in their local community and to pray for an increase in vocations to the consecrated life.


RE GCSE

The Bishops’ Conference affirms the central importance of Religious Education as the core part of the curriculum and school ethos in all Catholic schools. We believe that theologically sound Religious Education is essential to the formation of the individual. We welcome the Government’s consultation on the reform of Religious Education GCSE and A Level in England. This is an opportunity to create a more academically and theologically rigorous GCSE, and an A Level with increased religious content to support students progressing to higher education. We thank the Catholic Education Service for liaising with the Government on this fundamental issue and we reaffirm the statutory place of Catholic education as set out in the Education Act 1944. 
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